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Information | Community Minded | Strength 

Community Events 

Feb 2 
Home Route Concert                  

Del Barber          

7:30 pm (Doors open 6:45)       

#12 Glacier Ridge Estates                          

Feb 7 
Wellness Clinic           

Lions Rm - Community Hall 

8:30 am - 10 am 
 

Feb 10 
Sweetheart Dance 

Community Hall 

Doors Open 8 pm 

Dance at 9 pm 

Barley Queens & Lakers 

Fundraiser 

(See poster pg 14) 
 

Feb 12 
Town Council Meeting 

Dundurn Town Office                  

6 pm 

Feb 13 
RM Council Meeting 

RM Office 

8 am 
 

Feb 28 
Bingo 

Community Hall 

7:00 pm 

 

Contest Time see last page 

 

The RM of Dundurn             
Ratepayers voiced their       
concerns on Tuesday,           
January 16th during the RM’s 
AGM meeting at the           
Dundurn Community Hall.  
Attendance was high as this 
is the first AGM meeting in 
conjunction with a                             
Ratepayer’s meeting in              
approximately 8 years. The 
Ratepayers had vital         
questions they wanted           
answered during the open 
forum portion of the 
meeting.   

Don Ewart chaired the 
meeting and commented 
that after the presentation of 
the agenda items, they 
would facilitate adequate 
time for questions during the 
open forum. The Reeve     
provided a brief summary 
that introduced agenda 
items: the municipal census 
growth, unionization of the 
RM Staff, future growth of 
residential and commercial 
development in the RM, the 
recreation complex, the      
military road, the scale and 
rates at the transfer station, 
Canada Post’s distribution of 
mail in the sub-divisions, 
Dundurn area waste water 
utility, and APAS.  

The open forum began with 
Ratepayers voicing concerns 
such as: the recreational 
complex study, the proposed 
fire hall, high tax increases, 
poor road maintenance, 
foreman staffing, road and 
vehicle tenders, inadequate 
details provided in the      
Council’s minutes,               
development of an effective 
website and several conflict 
of issue items. In addition to 
these concerns, Ratepayers 
expressed worry about      
community segregation. 

Folks who stood up to the 
mic sent a clear message to 
Council of their concerns. 
Some said that a recreational 
complex and fire hall located 
in the RM was unjustified as 
both facilities are currently 
located in the Town that 
serves all four communities. 
The RM has currently spent 
$60,000 on the complex 
study, and projects the       
complex to be constructed in 
phases with an estimated 
cost between 7 to 12 million 
dollars.  Some concerns 

made, were the potential to 
divide the communities of 
the RM and the Town. The 
Reeve         suggested a vote 
at the end of the meeting to 
progress with the study or 
abandon it. The vote yielded 
in favour of abandoning it.   

They requested to have more 
Ratepayer meetings, and to 
have more information on 
the Councillor’s representing 
their areas. Mr. Ewart          
suggested quarterly 
meetings, with questions 
brought forth to the Reeve 
prior to the meetings so he 
would be better prepared to 
address citizen’s concerns. 

Some Ratepayers suggested 
to  the Reeve transparency 
was   vital.  The Reeve, who 
was the voice for the RM 
Council, received a room full 
of Ratepayers who had some 
tough questions and             
committed to provide an 
answer to anyone who      
wanted to submit a question 
within seven days.  

RM OF          

DUNDURN   

FACES 2018 

PACKED WITH     

ISSUES 
 

By Glenda Pryor 

Mediator Don Ewart (left) addresses rate payers before the start of 
the AGM meeting as Reeve Trevor Reid (seated) goes to the       
podium 
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LIBRARIAN’S CORNER  -  BOOK REVIEW 

dundurnnews@gmail.com 

Submission Deadline: 

22nd of the month 

All ads to be prepaid  

Please contact:    

• info@townofdundurn.ca 

• 306-492-2202 Ext 1 

• Or in person at the                 

Dundurn Town Office 

Prices: 

Classified Ad 

$30.00 for 6 months 

or  

$50.00 / year 
 

Business Card Ad      

$10.00 / month 

or  

$75.00 / year 
 

Other Advertising Rates 

1/8 page $10.00 

1/4 page $20.00 

1/2 page $30.00 

Full page $60.00 

MAYOR- PER VINDING  

Anyone Can Sew sets 

out to prove its claim 

with a treasury of know-

how and ideas            

appealing to every skill 

level. This beautiful full-

color title is packed with 

step-by-step                    

instructions in essential 

sewing skills and fea-

tures over forty original 

projects for the home 

including clothes, bags, 

toys, and gifts. 

Guinness World Records: 

Science & Stuff is a whirl-

wind tour through the 

astounding, record-breaking 

world (and universe) around 

us, with an intro from TV 

science educator and author 

Science Bob. Packed with 

spectacular superlatives, 

shocking stats, fantastic 

facts and fun figures,      

Science & Stuff celebrates 

the simple joy in finding 

things out. It tackles the big 

questions that keep people 

up at night. 

Hello again, 

It sure is nice 

to see the 

white stuff 

again. I was starting to think 

that we were not getting any 

more snow until next winter. 

Even my dog likes it…. But 

enough about that…… 

We are working on Council 

see Town growth. We want to 

see folks move into Town and 

set up business. For years 

Council has wondered whether 

to get businesses into Town 

and then hope the population 

grows, or do we get the          

population to grow and then 

hopefully businesses will come 

and set up shop. My thought is 

the latter. Get people here and 

the businesses will follow. We 

also need our population to 

grow to increase our tax base. 

Theoretically, the larger the tax 

base the lower the cost to   

individuals. The Sunshine 

Meadows development will 

attract people. Council has put 

into place some tax incentives 

to attract new residents. 

We are in the process of    

annexing land across the high-

way for highway commercial. 

Hopefully this will spur Town 

growth as well. The land     

owners have requested that 

the land become part of the 

Town. We sent the request to 

the RM and they have agreed 

to proceed with this process. 

With this annexation we will be 

approaching the Dept. of   

Highways to look at putting in 

proper acceleration and     

deceleration lanes on the   

highway going north and 

south. When the population 

grows that intersection will 

need to see some              

improvement. 

As Reeve Reid mentioned at 

the RM AGM, the Dundurn and 

Area Waste Water Utility is in 

the process of transferring to 

each Municipality the assets 

that pertain to each             

municipality. The Town has 

advocated for this for some 

time. We will be looking after 

our lift station and the force 

main from our lift station to the 

lagoon.  The Saskpower and 

SaskTel accounts have      

already been transferred to the 

Town. The Utility will be    

dealing with the lagoon only. 

With these changes to the 

Utility we are looking at      

purchasing extra lagoon     

capacity from the RM. This will 

allow us to have ample lagoon 

capacity for future growth. 

Council has requested that the 

force main portion of the    

Tangible Capital Assets     

Reserve that the town        

contributed be returned to the 

Town when the transfer     

process is completed. This will 

give us a good start to having 

funds in place for future repairs 

to our lift station and force 

main. 

For the past number of years, 

the Town has contributed        

approximately 40% of the user 

fees to the Utility and has   

contributed to the repairs in 

other Municipalities. The Town 

has requested that the Utility 

refund this overpayment.  

The cost associated with the 

truck dump repairs at Shields 

was not paid for according to 

the operating agreement, so 

the Town has requested that 

this be rectified. Council feels 

that Town should not pay 40% 

of the cost for something that 

is in another Municipality.  

Until next time, have a great 
day, eh? 
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On Friday, Jan 12th the        
Dundurn Wheatkings were 
in Craik and probably 
played their best game of 
the season so far. Craik 
managed to pull it out 7-3, 
but if a couple bounces 
went the other way it 

would have been much 
closer.  

Cody Presnell had 3     
assists and Colten Olyniuk 
scored a great goal. John 
Peel had a good scrap 
and it motivated the boys 
to play a strong third      
period. 

WHEATKINGS 

HOCKEY 
 

Story submitted by 

Jake Safarik 
 

Photo’s taken by 

Landon Johnson 

Goalie Brody Richmond (pictured 
left)   

——————————— 

(Below) Coach Joel Peters from    

Hanley gives a pep talk before the 

game. 
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Attention  

RM of Dundurn and Dundurn Residents 

 

If you are planning a Controlled Burn, there is a 

24 hour Control Burn Reporting Line.  Your 

report will be entered into the CAD reporting 

system at the Provincial Dispatch Center and 

will help reduce unnecessary responses.  This 

line is monitored 365 days a year. 

1-866-404-4911 

Please Note:  If you have reported a control 

burn and it becomes out of control 

call 911  

and please inform them that you have a      

reported controlled burn that has now become 

out of  control.   

IMPORTANT! 

If you do not report a controlled burn and the 

Fire Department is dispatched, you will be  

invoiced for the response to your locations. 

We also ask that you provide this information 

locally, during regular business hours. 

MONDAY to FRIDAY 

8:00am - 4:30pm 

 

After Hours & Weekends please  contact: 

Ryan Bradley 

306-343-0484 

Tom Willms 

306-222-3839 

Brian Harrison 

306-492-7656 

 

GDB Imaging 
Photography and Photographic Services 

 

& 
 

Sunshower Garden Spirits 
Outdoor Garden Sculpture 

Sales and Classes 

www.smalltownart.ca 

smalltownart@sasktel.net  

Dundurn School had a special guest in            
January.  Miranda Hughes came from 
Persephone Theater in Saskatoon. She 

acts, teaches kids how to do  dramatic 
theater and is a costume designer. 
Wow!  Doesn’t that sound like fun!  

Miranda taught the kids to loosen up 
and have fun with acting. What a fun 
experience for all the kids and even the 
teachers had fun.  Lots of kids learned 
new things especially about                 
improvisation. Hollywood, you better 
watch out we have actors and actresses 
coming to you! 

KIDS ARE “ACTING” UP  

DURING CLASS 
Submitted by 

Katie & Ella 

Dundurn Elementary  

Grade 6 Students 
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COFFEE & SNACK RANCH 

WINGS 
509 1st STREET 

HANLEY SK  

On the weekend of January 
20th, the Dundurn Wolfpack 
Hunters Initiation Hockey Team 
hosted a hockey tournament at 
the Dundurn Rink.  Three-year-
old Carson Peel is one of the 
youngest player’s for the Wolf-
pack Hunters and the team 
started off the first game of the 
tournament at 9 am Saturday 
morning.  Carson’s parents 
started him out on skates when 
he was 18-months-old and be-
ing a quick learner, he’s been 
skating on his own since age 
two. His dad, John Peel who 
plays for the  Wheatkings, is 
moulding his son into a NHL 
player! 

OFF TO AN  

EARLY START  
 

By Glenda Pryor 

3-Year-Old Carson Peel, (pictured centre) is #3 for the Wolfpack Hunters and he isn’t 
scared to get in there with the big guys 
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DUNDURN PRINCIPAL - CHERYLSHIELDS  

January brought extreme cold weather 
and with it the Polar Bear Club to      
Dundurn School spearheaded by Mrs. 
Peters was created. The school has an 
indoor recess when the temperature is -
27 or colder. If parents give permission 
students can bundle up and join the   
Polar Bear Club to go outside during 
indoor recesses. We currently have 46 
students signed up!  

January also brought record-breaking 
warm weather which teachers took    
advantage of by conducting many out-
door learning classes. Skating, for most 
grades, has become part of weekly   
Phy. Ed. classes across the street at the 
town rink. The grade 5 and 6 classes are 
looking forward to their ski trip to Table 
Mountain on Feb. 7th. 

Basketball opportunities were two fold 
this month. The gr. 5/6 School team had 
great fun practicing and playing against 
South Corman Park School. Thank-you 
to the coaches Mrs. Fiedelleck and Mrs 
Krueger. The SCC basketball team       
gr. 3-6 coached by  

Brandi Dieno continues through         
February into March. Thanks Brandi! 

The Art club is off to a great start with 
four different projects for the Grade 3-6 
students. Leadership, encouragement 
and direction of four Grade 6 students 
and Mrs. Shannon have been an       
essential part of planning the four      
projects offered this year.  

Thank-you to the parents who joined the 
conversation with guest speaker Ken 
Dueck about bullying last month. We 
believe that good communication        
between home and school is vital to the 
success of your child. We believe that 
we are partners in your child’s education 
and emotional growth. If, at any time you 
have a question or concern related to 
your child at school, please contact us. 
We understand that sometimes it is    
difficult to express a concern, but it is 
always best to keep the lines of           
communication open. The first point of 
contact should be your child’s teacher. 
Send a note or call 306-492-2050.  

We are accepting registration for           

Kindergarten students (Born in 2013) for 
the 2018-19 school year. Please spread 
the word and contact the school to     
register/or for more information.      
Phone # 306-492-2050 or                      
email: connie.lenard@spiritsd.ca 

The next SCC meeting is March 28th 
(5:00 – 6:30). Everyone is welcome!   

Important upcoming dates: 

Feb. 7    Pizza lunch 

Feb. 7 Gr. 5 & 6 Table     
       Mountain Day Trip  

Feb. 14     Guest Author                          
  Jamie Coulson 

Feb. 16 Gr. 1 & 2 Gymnastics &  
  Forestry Farm Field Trip 

Feb. 20 – 23     Winter Break              
           No School 

Feb. 26  Classes Resume  

Feb. 28  Sub Lunch 

 

mailto:connie.lenard@spiritsd.ca
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HANLEY PRINCIPAL  - CHRIS TUCKER 

C H I L D  C A R E  C E N T R E  

Please keep our sewer system clear by 
not flushing grease, oils, disposable 

wipes, and hygiene products.  

Although many products are advertised 
as flushable, they should not be flushed.  

The Town of Dundurn recently had a   
sewer back up at a cost of $2,700 to 

clear.  

That equates to $9.85 per household, 
and the culprit…BABYWIPES!  

Thank You 

Wednesday, January 
31

st
 is the midway 

point of the year and a 
day for report cards to 
be prepared and plan-
ning to begin for Se-
mester two.  There 
are no classes on that 

day.  Semester two classes begin on 
Thursday, February 1.  

I want to encourage all grade 11 and 
12 students who are interested to see 
me about finishing a Youth Apprentice-
ship Program.  It sees students work-
ing through some simple apprentice-
ship assignments that will give them a 
step ahead of others who might be 

also looking to enter an apprenticeship 
agreement to start their career.  It’s 
also important to note that we have 
had a few grade 12’s already receive 
conditional acceptance to university 
programs starting in the fall.  It’s an 
exciting time for them all as their life 
after grade 12 begins to take shape. 

February break will start on Family 
Day, February 19

th
.  The grade 12 

Work Experience will take place follow-
ing the break as we’ve had in practice 
for a few years.  The School Commu-
nity Council would like me to mention 
that we still have copies of the Com-
munity Calendars available at the of-
fice that families ordered this fall.  The 

cost remains at $10 each. 

I was very proud of the school and 
community to see so many donations 
this season to our call for clothes and 
food items to help those in need.  
What a great example for our students 
to see and witness the generosity and 
assistance for others. 

That’s all for now.  For further infor-
mation and updates from the students 
and classrooms check out our school 
website at http://blogs.spiritsd.ca/
hanley/.  As always, Mr. Anderson and 
I would love to talk to you if you have 
time to drop by the office or give us a 
call. 

http://blogs.spiritsd.ca/hanley/
http://blogs.spiritsd.ca/hanley/


The Dundurn Times  February 2018 

 9 

MLA BRONWYN EYRE 

Happy New Year!  
 
I’m encouraged by 
new statistics that 
show Saskatche-
wan exporters are 

leading the nation. Our wholesale 
trade grew 21 per cent last year, the 
best in Canada.  And thanks to our 
outstanding entrepreneurs, our whole-
sale trade is up more than 75% over 
the past 10 years. 
 
The new year brings new incentives 
for small businesses to hire more 
workers and invest new capital here in 
Saskatchewan.  Effective January 1, 
the amount of income up to which 
small businesses pay tax at the much 
lower two per cent small business tax 
rate moved from $500,000 to 
$600,000. 
 
Meanwhile, Saskatchewan’s 12 per 
cent corporate income tax rate contin-
ues to be competitive and among the 
lowest in the country, further enhanc-
ing our province’s significant ad-

vantages when attracting new invest-
ment and jobs. 
 
Also in 2018, Saskatchewan residents 
will benefit for an entire calendar year 
from lower provincial Personal Income 
Tax rates, which dropped half a per-
centage point effective July 1, 2017. 
Saskatchewan Personal Income Tax 
rates will drop by another half point on 
July 1, 2019. 

A bitterly cold holiday season, and 
continuing cold weather, have many of 
us looking forward to warmer 
days.  Here in Saskatchewan, many of 
those days are spent visiting our Pro-
vincial Parks. 
 
Seasonal camping – which is offered 
at a discount from the regular nightly 
camping – provides an opportunity to 
secure a campsite from mid-May to 
the end of August, and even into Sep-
tember at some locations.  Due to its 
popularity, sites are allocated via a 
lottery system. 
 
You can visit www.saskparks.net to 

apply for a seasonal site by Thursday, 
February 1, 2018.  The draw to award 
campsites taking place on Monday, 
February 5, 2018. 
 
Those who are interested in making 
nightly reservations can do so starting 
Monday, April 9.  As has been the pro-
cess for several years, now, nightly 
campsite reservations will be stag-
gered with a registration launch taking 
place over 12 days. 

 
During a decade of growth, the Gov-
ernment of Saskatchewan invested 
more than $100 million in upgrades 
and improvements to provincial park 
infrastructure. 
 
Projects undertaken include the devel-
opment of two new campgrounds, up-
grading or replacement of service cen-
ters, extensive campsite electrical ex-
pansion and upgrading, water and 
wastewater system upgrades, new 
and enhanced boat launches and new 
campsite furnishings. 

http://www.saskparks.net/
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At the regular meeting of council on     
January 8, the public hearing for the    
proposed annexation of 47 acres SE of 
Hwy 11 and Hwy 211 opened to anyone 
that wanted more information or to file 
an objection to the proposal.  

The proposed annexation was requested 
by the owners of the land, who also are 
the developers of Sunshine Meadows, a 
90-acre development of mixed residential 
and commercial retail on the SW side of 
Hwy 11 in the town.  

Town Administrator, Eileen Prosser      
explained the land owners approached 
the town in May of 2016 to annex two 
parcels, the current proposed 47 acres 
and another 147 acres south contiguous 
to the current Sunshine Meadows        
development which they own as well. At 
the time the RM declined to approve the 
annexation. Later on, the land owners 
revised their request to only the 47 acres, 
as they had more immediate interest from 
potential commercial industrial            
businesses for the parcel. 

The Town consulted with Planner Jim  

Walters from Crosby Hanna & Assoc., who 
also prepared the town’s Future Growth 
Study, and a new request for annexation 
was sent to the RM in which they         
approved December 20. 

The hearing was attended by all of     
Council, Town Planners Jim Walters, Gale 
Hagblom and a town citizen, who had 
concerns regarding traffic issues at the 
entrance to Dundurn if more develop-
ment were to take place in addition to the 
90-acre residential and commercial. He 
explained the highway has become busier 
over the years and at certain times of the 
day, it’s very dangerous leaving town  
going North with all the traffic. He also 
questioned why the owners wanted the 
land within the town boundaries and why 
it couldn’t be left in the RM. He asked if it 
was due to wanting the town to finance 
the water and sewer infrastructure      
required to service the land.  

Administrator Eileen Prosser explained 
that a Traffic Impact Study (TIA) was    
requested by Ministry of Highways and 
Infrastructure (MHI) for the current     
Sunshine Meadows development and 
they are aware of the suggestions in the 
report. The developers are also required 
to reconstruct, in financial partnership 
with MHI; the acceleration lane going 
north towards Saskatoon in Phase 2 of the 

development. As for the town financing 
infrastructure costs in a new develop-
ment, “it did not happen at Sunshine 
Meadows and would not happen in any 
future development,” explained Prosser. 
“Developers pay for the cost of their    
development. Not only do they pay for all 
costs within the development, in fact the 
town receives an additional off-site lot 
levy from the  developer every time a lot 
is sold. This is the norm for new develop-
ment and the Town’s standard going for-
ward”. The storm sewer and water line   
constructed from the lift station to       
Sunshine Meadows property line was the 
towns responsibility to cover, however all 
costs were paid upfront by the developers 
and the town’s agreement is to pay it back 
interest free through a portion of the off-
site lot levy’s as they are collected.   

The concerned citizen hoped that Council 
would be pro-active to resolving the traffic 
safety issues at the entrance and work 
with MHI and the RM of Dundurn before 
it becomes an unbearable situation      
instead of waiting until it is.  

The next step after the public hearing is to 
complete an Application and Proposal 
Form and send along with the minutes of 
the public meeting and any other         
submissions received, to Community  
Planning for a decision on the requested 
approval. 

TOWN POSITIONS         

ITSELF FOR MORE 

GROWTH 
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FEBRUARY 7, 2018 

 

Sunshine Meadows  

Dundurn 



The Dundurn Times  February 2018 

 12 



The Dundurn Times  February 2018 

 13 

Religion 

Blackstrap Covenant 

Church 

Sunday 

10:00 am 

Dundurn Community 

Hall 

 

St. George Chapel 

17 Wing  

Det Dundurn  

Day & Hour are     

being re-worked -  

Announcement in 

March Newsletter 

Dundurn Gospel 

Church 

Sunday 

11:00 am 

108 - 3rd Avenue 

Dundurn SK 

 

Dundurn United 

Church 

Sunday 

11:15 am 

300 - 2nd Street 

Dundurn SK 

Pleasant Point    

Mennonite 

Church 

Sunday 

11:00 am 

RM of Blucher 

 

DUNDURN GOSPEL CHURCH - PASTOR WES DYNNA 

     Town of Dundurn 
     Public Notice 

      Council Remuneration 
 

As per section 128(1) of The Municipalities Act, Public     

Notice is hereby given that Council intends to consider a 

special project and research remuneration for Members of 

Council and for Members of Council Committees and other 

bodies established by Council, at a Regular Meeting of the 

Town of Dundurn be held Monday February 12th at 6:00 

p.m. in the Council Chambers of the Municipal Office located 

at 300 Third Ave, Dundurn. 

“O Canada We Stand On Guard For 
Thee” 

Kerfuffle is defined by Merriam-
Webster as “a disturbance or         
commotion typically caused by a    
dispute or conflict.” (Sourced online at 
www.merriam-webster.com on    
Monday, January 22, 2018, 18:30 
Hours.) In my opinion this is a          
dismissive, and more than a bit trite, 
depiction for the subject and            
seriousness of the issue for which the 
Prime Minister used the word for. To 
suggest kerfuffle adequately and    
responsibly addresses a pro-life       
response to the subjugation and           
surrender of deeply held beliefs on life 
and freedom as it relates to the       
unborn child, in order to be eligible, at 
all, for summer student government 
funding belies a prejudicial agenda 
unbecoming to the position, prestige 
and purpose of the Prime Minister 
and Government of Canada. Such     
political heavy-handedness derives 
from a legally vacuous ideology which 

has choice as its mantra and cessation 
of life as its mission.   

In stating this, I am mounting no       
ecclesiastical bucking horse in an 
attempt to run righteously roughshod 
over dissenting opinion. I am              
appealing for the recognition and 
rightful place of the opening premise 
of our Canadian Charter of Rights and 
Freedoms to find its way into the         
individual and our collective con-
science afresh. Stated, this preamble 
reads, “Whereas Canada is founded 
upon principles that recognize the 
supremacy of God and the rule of 
law,” the document only then goes on 
to define more specifically the rights 
and freedoms guaranteed for all         
Canadians. And, I maintain, unless this 
order is recognized, respected and 
reflected throughout our institutions, 
including government and the           
judiciary – ‘supremacy of God’ first, 
and then ‘the rule of law’ – we have 
no transcendent authority outside of 
ourselves by which to chart our course 

as a country and no enduring canon 
from which to generate the laws of 
our land. Without the recognition and 
acknowledgement of God,                    
trivialization of life escalates and the 
most vulnerable of our society are 
placed at risk. Without respect for 
law, ideologies, individualism, even 
intimidation begin to rule the day. As 
Mark Steyn tersely states, “A world 
without order eventually liberates all 
restraints” because “there’s no        
monopoly of depravity.” (America 
Alone: The End Of The World As We 
Know It, p. 152) 

Citizen and country not guided by 
faith and guarded by just laws,         
protecting not only the strong but the 
weak and vulnerable of our society, 
invites not peace and prosperity but 
existence without an overarching 
plan, protection or purpose. 

“God keep our land glorious and free.” 

Contest Time  - See last page 

https://maps.google.com/?q=300+Third+Ave&entry=gmail&source=g
http://www.merriam-webster.com
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These days, Lisa Block wears 
many hats!  First  - she is a wife 
and a mother of two. Second - she 
is a graphic designer. And lastly - 
she’s a Seacret Agent.  Since 2001 
her main career focus was being a 
graphic designer, but since being 
introduced to Seacret in 2015, she 
has now placed her focus on being 
an agent for the skin care line and 
is helping people with their skin 
conditions.  

For those of you who are not      
familiar with Seacret, it is a Dead 
Sea product that has evolved into 
the world’s greatest natural source 
of raw material for facial and body 
skin care. The company started out 
in a mall kiosk which proved that 
direct sales can be a great        
business strategy as they made a 
billion in the first five years of      
introduction.  The company has 
now shifted their focus to home 
agents who can reap the benefits 
of income, free product, plus the 

company lowered the 
cost of the product by 
60% in order to make it 
more affordable. 

Lisa’s passion for 
Seacret started out 
when a friend invited 
her to an online party.  
At the time, Lisa was 
concerned about a few 
skin problems she was 
experiencing and     
decided to give the 
product a try.  That first 
contact with the prod-
uct opened a door for 
her; not realizing that it 
would grow into a    
successful home     
business. Currently  
Lisa has 8 personally 
enrolled agents        
beneath her that she 
coaches and helps 
them build up their own 
business.  Seacret has 
allowed her to expand her product 
supply, gain trips, and income all 
from her home. 

The growth of her business has 
been hard work, she explained that 
it’s a hit and miss business, but her 
persistence has paid off.  Her main 
means of communicating the    
benefits of Seacret has been 
through network marketing.  

“Social media is the best way to 
talk about the product” stated Lisa.  
The company itself encourages 
their agents to become a better 
person by giving online seminars 
on how to deal with stress, gain a 
positive attitude, and she was 
taught “if you help enough people 
get what they want, you will never 
have to worry about what you 
want”. 

GETTING THE 

“SEACRET” 

OUT 
 

By 

Glenda Pryor 

DUNDURN FIRST  

RESPONDERS  

On January 25th the Dundurn 

Fire Department officer core   

conducted pump flow training on 

their brand new Engine # 1 Fire 

Truck.  

January was an active month for 

the team.  Their Stats for  

JANUARY 2018 

Medical: 4 

Fire:  3 

MVC:  5 

photo taken by:                        

Deputy Chief Tom Willms 
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ONLY 48 MORE DAYS UNTIL SPRING 
 

• New Organic Waste green cart pick up program from Loraas, 

• Is available to Town residents if minimum of 30 household sign up for program 

• No more bagging your grass, leaves or branches, 

• No more piles of old garden or yard waste laying around to get rid of,  

• No more begging your friends to use their truck for a dump run,  

• An easy and convenient program that allows you to dispose of all your food and 
yard waste, to be processed into nutrient rich compost, rather than to waste at the 
dump or burning pit causing particle pollution. 

• Program runs from May 1 to October 31 with bi-weekly pick up. Year round      
available too, using the convenient insulated carts, just ask.  

• Minimum 30 households must sign up for program in order to have organics pick up 
in Town, 

• Rate $9.00 per month from May to October  

 

Sign up by April 1 at the Town Office to let us know you interested in the program. 

     306-492-2202 ext 1 

     or  

info@townofdundurn.ca 

tel:(306)%20492-2202
mailto:info@townofdundurn.ca
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Eating Establishments 

Big Mur’s Tavern 

Lunch & Dinner 

Dundurn SK 

306-492-2369 

Friday Night’s 

Steak Supper 
 

 

 

 

Slice 

110-A Gov’t Rd 

306-492-3116 

Pizza Takeout 

11 am– Midnight 

Mon - Sunday 

 

 

 

 

The Coffee & 

Snack Ranch 

509 1st St  

Take Out 

Hanley SK 

Baking, Pizza 

306-544-3000 

Tues to Friday  

8am - 8pm 

Sat 2pm - 8pm 

Poor Gary’s Pub 

109 Lincoln St 

Hanley SK 

Eat In or Take Out 

306-544-1000 

11am - 12 am 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Little Wok 

Vietnamese &  

Chinese Food 

306-492-2131 

Dundurn SK 

Mon to Friday  

11am - 7pm 

Sat & Sun  

4pm - 7pm 

Closed Tuesday’s 

Subway 

Mountainview Gas 

Dundurn SK 

306-492-2666 

7am - 8 pm 
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C L A S S I F I E D  A D S  

Thall’s Service 

Hanley SK 

306-544-2512 

Journeyman Automotive 

Service Technicians 

thalls@sasktel.net 

Sunshine Garden Spirits 

Beginner Sculpture Classes 

Call Deborah Boehm 

306-492-2187 

Notary Public Services 

Walter D. Litke 

Notary Public 

306-220-9006 

Witness Documents 

Certify True Copy of Original 

Consent for Child’s Care 

Power of Attorney            

Documents 

Homestead Act Certificate 

Affidavits/Declarations/

Affirmations 

 Blooming Tree Daycare 

Legal - Private - Insured Day 

Home in Dundurn 

306-717-9886 

bloomingtreedaycare 

@hotmail.com 

—————————— 

Child Care Centre  

Available to Military &      

Civilian Families 

Central SK Military Family 

Resource Centre Inc. 

306-492-2135 

Ext 4266 

Monday - Friday 

7:00 am to 6:00 pm 

Gov’t subsidy may be    

available  

Located at 

17 Wing - Det Dundurn 

Investors Group 

Kam Barteski 

B. Comm, Consultant 

306-260-7189 

Cell 

306-955-9190 

Business 

Investors Group Financial 

Services Inc. 

Grasswood Park Esso 

Hwy 11 South 

306-373-1888 

Saskatoon SK 

Truck Stop - Parking - WiFi 

Smitty’s Restaurant 

6am - 10pm 

Everyday 

306-374-7266 

—————————- 

Husky Gas Station & 

Vern’s Pizza Place 

Food - Snacks - Gas 

1610 11th St West 

Saskatoon SK 

306-664-8800 

—————————— 

Mountainview Food & Fuel 

Hwy 11 South 

Dundurn SK 

Groceries - Gas - ATM 

Liquor - Lotto - Bait 

306-492-4911 

——————————— 

Trailbreak Esso 

703 Lincoln St & Hwy 11 S 

Hanley SK 

Fuel - Café - Snacks - Lotto 

306-544-2526 

Riel Trail Building  

Supplies Inc. 

All your building needs  

& more 

www.RTBS.ca 

Hwy 11 S & Tamke Road 

306-373-7827 

GDB Imaging 

Gary Boehm 

306-492-2187 

306-371-8855 

Cell 

smalltownart@sasktel.net 

www.smalltownart.ca 

DM REMAX 

Dominic Montpetit 

306-717-8321 

domwithremax@gmail.com 

Blackstrap Heating 

Phil Sarich 

306-380-3113 

blackstrapheating@sasktel.net 

——————————- 

BRP Mobile 

HD Mechanic & Excavating 

306-492-7857 

Landscaping, Backfilling, 

Piles, Driveways, Topsoil, 

Irrigation, Trenching, Gravel, 

Sod & Snow Removal 

—————————— 

DH Plumbing 

Dale Sander 

306-260-3456 

Your Local Plumber 

     Service & Repairs to all 

your plumbing, heating, AC 

& Oil Furnaces 

New Installation on furnaces, 

boilers, plumbing, & AC 

Sewer cleaning call 

Drain Away 

306-651-3211 

—————————— 

Tall Trenching 

Dave 

306-229-8402 

Supply & Installation of    

water pipeline and natural 

gas supply lines 

Over 30 YRS Experience 

Waylyn SIGNS 

waylynsigns@sasktel.net 

306-291-9474 

All kinds of signs: Cedar, 

Plywood, Aluminum,      

Magnetic, Coroplast, Decals, 

Logo’s & Graphics 

Used Blue Jeans 

Will exchange for  

50” x 60” Denim Quilt 

PHONE 

306-492-4674 

AUTOMOTIVE SERVICES 

CLASSES 

CONSULTING 

DAY CARE 

FINANCIAL 

FUEL & CONVENIENCE 

LUMBER 

PHOTOGRAPHY 

REALTY SIGNAGE 

WANTED 

OPT FOR A  

BUSINESS CARD AD? 

$10/MONTH OR  

$75 FOR A YEAR 

CLASSIFIED AD  

PLACEMENT AS SHOWN 

$30.00 FOR 6 MO’s OR  

$50.00 FOR A YEAR 

SERVICES 

SERVICES 

For a small fee 

I can help you to create 

a  

Poster for your  

advertisement 

in the Newsletter 

Contact  

Dundurnnews 

@gmail.com 
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2 0 1 8  H o m e  S t y l e s  S h o w  

Dundurn’s Sunshine Meadows will be at  

The Prairieland 2018 Homes Styles Show from 

Thursday, March 8 to Sunday, March 11. 

We are having a contest giving away 10 double 
passes to lucky winners. 

HOW TO PLAY: 

1. Find the name “Sunshine Meadows          
Dundurn” hidden inside this edition of       
The Dundurn Times. 

2. Submit the page number to: 

    dundurnnews@gmail.com by FEB 25. 

We will draw the winners FEB 26. 

Your ticket includes Main Stage & Bistro      
programming.  Go online (Praireland Park 
Events) to see the schedule for complete     
details of the show. 

S H O W  I N F O R M A T I O N  

Thursday March 8 3 pm - 9 pm 

Friday March 9  1 pm - 9 pm 

Saturday March 10 10 am - 9 pm 

Sunday March 11 10 am - 5 pm 

Adults $12.50 

Seniors $10.00 ($8.00 on Thursday) 

Children 12 & Under FREE 

Tickets at the door CASH ONLY 

See you at Prairieland Park 503 Ruth St 

Check out our Facebook Page:  SunshineMeadows-Dundurn 

Sales & Development contact ROGER GRONA - Firebird Business Consulting - 306.241.6215 
roger@firebirdbusinessconsulting.ca 

# 405 Prairieview Lane 


